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OAHU WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT
FULL BOARD MEETING
Thursday, October 24, 2024
8:30 am to 10:30 am

Note: Per the State Office of Information Practices (OIP), members of the public may contact OahuWDB@honolulu.gov to be added to a mailing list for future meeting announcements

Members Present:
Jason Chang, Queen’s Health System, President and Chief Executive Officer
Christopher Lum Lee, Tri Sec Inc., Principal Guard and Chief Administrative Officer
Andrew Giles, Kaiser Permanente – Moanalua Medical Center, Chief Operating Officer
Della Teraoka, University of Hawaii Community College System, Interim Vice President
Trevor Bracher, Kyo-ya Hotels & Resorts/Marriot International, Complex Director of Human Resources
Kevin Holu, Hawaii Teamsters & Allied Workers Union 996, President/Principal Officer
Pat Anbe, Waipahu Community School for Adults, Principal
Frederick Pascua, Department of Labor and Industrial Relations, Oahu Branch Manager
Pina Lemusu, Division of Vocational Rehabilitation, Temporarily Assigned Oahu Branch Manager
Steve Goo, Lanakila Pacific, Assistant Vice President of Administration
Carla Kobashigawa, Applied Computer Training & Technology, Inc., Director
Mimi Sroat, Hawaii Electricians Training Fund, Director

Members Absent:
Catherine Lederer, Hawaii State AFL-CIO, Director of Labor Community Services
Sherry Menor-McNamara, Chamber of Commerce Hawaii, President and Chief Executive Officer
Suzie Schulberg, Arcadia Family of Companies, President and Chief Executive Officer
Lisa Truong Kracher, Array Corporation, Vice President 
Jeff Wagoner, Outrigger Hospitality Group, President and Chief Executive Officer

Guests:
Reid Yamashiro, City & County of Honolulu, Deputy Corporation Counsel
Randall Higa, Workforce Transition Center, Owner and Founder
Aedward Los Banos, Department of Community Services, Deputy Director
Colin Inamasu, WorkHawaii Division, One Stop Operator, Planner
Roxsand Okuna, WorkHawaii Division, Youth Program Supervisor
Lee Williams-Naeole, WorkHawaii Division, Adult and Dislocated Worker Program Manager
Cassidy Patmont, WorkHawaii Division, Community Relations Specialist
Kanani Supe-Roque, Windward CC, Workforce Development Training Educational Support Specialist
Phil Blankenship, Lightcast, Account Manager
Ellen May, Hawaii Job Corps, Center Director
Julie Morikawa, ClimbHI, President and Executive Director
Nicole Cacal, Pacific Gateway Center, Deputy Director of Social Enterprise Programs
Roseanne Propato, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Corrections Education Supervisor
Josiah Akau, Kinai ʻEha, Chairman of the Board of Directors   
Jill Takasaki-Canfield, Hawaii Literacy, Executive Director

Staff:
Harrison Kuranishi, Oahu Workforce Development Board, Executive Director
Raymond Duong, Oahu Workforce Development Board, Budget Analyst
Daven Kawamura, Oahu Workforce Development Board, WIOA Specialist

1. Call to Order
The Full Board meeting was called to order at 8:38 am by Oahu Workforce Development Board (OWDB) Chair Jason Chang.

1. Welcome and Introductions
(Note: Per the State OIP, OWDB members are allowed to attend board meetings on audio only. Their votes will still count, and their attendance will also count toward quorum. However, board members must state their names clearly during introductions and before all of their comments during the meeting.)

1. Approval of Minutes
2. July 18, 2024 Meeting Minutes
Chair Jason Chang requested a motion to approve the minutes for the July 18, 2024, meeting. Christopher Lum Lee moved to approve the minutes. Steve Goo seconded the motion. There were no objections or abstentions. The minutes were unanimously approved.

1. Succession plan for the OWDB
Harrison Kuranishi, Executive Director of the OWDB, let the board know that Chair Jason Chang will be terming out as of February 15, 2025. Per the current OWDB bylaws the successor will be the current Vice-Chair, Christopher Lum Lee. However a vote will be needed to finalize the Chair, the vote will likely happen at the next full board meeting.

1. OWDB Policies and process of approval and implementation
Harrison Kuranishi informed the board that at the last Executive Committee meeting it was discussed that the OWDB policies will be associated with the corresponding committees.

Andrew Giles, Chief Operating Officer of Kaiser Permanente – Moanalua Medical Center, wanted clarification on the board committee structure. He asked if all board members are participants of each committee.
· Harrison informed him that previously the board members were assigned to committees. The committees are now open to any board member so they can choose which committee they would like to participate in. The committee meetings are also public so any member of the public can attend.
· Ellen May, Center Director for Hawaii Job Corps, wanted clarification on the committee meeting dates, names, and scopes since they are open to the public.
· Daven Kawamura, Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) Specialist at OWDB, stated that he will get her that information.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Jason Chang, President and Chief Executive Officer of Queen’s Medical Center and OWDB Chair, went over the committees and their basic goals/scopes.
· Pina Lemusu, Temporarily Assigned Oahu Branch Manager for Division of Vocational Rehabilitation, wanted to know if there is a process of “joining” a committee.
· Harrison Kuranishi informed her that there is no process as the meetings are open to the public and invitations are sent to all board members.

1. Addition of OWDB Members and Staff
Harrison Kuranishi went over the discussions that occurred during the Executive Committee meeting.
· He informed the board that at the last Executive Committee meeting the question of, “Is the amount of current OWDB members is sufficient?” arose. Currently the OWDB has 19 members which is the minimum number of board members for compliance. The discussion at the Executive Committee ended with the addition of four members bringing the total to 23.
· Christopher Lum Lee, Principal Guard and Chief Administrative Officer of Tri Sec Inc., informed the board that at the Executive meeting the motion to add four seats with a minimum of two from private sector was passed to move to the full board.
· Chair Jason Chang requested a motion for the addition of four seats with a minimum of two from private sector. Christopher Lum Lee moved to add four seats. Andrew Giles seconded the motion. There were no objections or abstentions. The motion to add four seats with a minimum of two private sector seats passed unanimously.
· Ellen May noted it may be helpful for networking purposes to have an explanation of the board composition requirements, the requirements can be found at the following link:
https://oahuwdb.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/Board-Composition.pdf 
· Christopher Lum Lee brought up the possibility of an additional staff member for OWDB. At the Executive Committee, there was an executive session to further discuss the hiring of a staff member. A motion was moved from the Executive Committee to hire a Planner V position with a salary cap not to exceed $90,000.
· Chair Jason Chang requested a motion to approve the authorization of Harrison Kuranishi to hire a Planner V on his recommendation with a salary cap not to exceed $90,000. Christopher Lum Lee moved to approve the authorization of Harrison Kuranishi to hire. Andrew Giles seconded the motion. There were no objections or abstentions. The motion to approve authorization of Harrison Kuranishi to hire was passed unanimously.
· Carla Kobashigawa wanted to know if the board had received anything in writing from SAFAL partners regarding the additional hiring of staff. Harrison indicated that nothing was received in writing but referred to HRS 202, where it indicates the board can hire staff as they see fit (The State Workforce Development Council is what is referred to in HRS 202 but the local boards are obligated to follow the same procedures).

1. Extension of Current Service Provider Contract
Harrison Kuranishi informed the board that at the June 30th emergency board meeting the current service provider’s contract was extended to December 31, 2024. Harrison suggested extending the contract another six months to June 30, 2025, this aligns with the ending of the Program Year (PY) 2023 contract.
· Chair Jason Chang requested a motion to extend the current service providers’ contract another six months. Christopher Lum Lee moved to extend the current service providers’ contract. Carla Kobashigawa seconded the motion. There were no objections or abstentions. The motion to extend the current services providers’ contract another six months to June 30, 2025 was passed unanimously.

1. Presentation on the capabilities of Lightcast
Phil Blankenship, Account Manager from Lightcast, gave a presentation on Lightcast and its capabilities. FThe presentation can be found at the following link:
https://oahuwdb.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/Oahu-Presentation-October-2024.pdf

Jason Chang noted that Queen’s became interested in Lightcast initially because of the ability to view the effectiveness of their job posting that was being done, and was wondering if that is still something that Lightcast can do.
· Phil informed his that it isn’t a readily available feature but it is possible to look into with and get that kind of data.

Andrew Giles wanted to know if the data captures the age groups of the workforce, as in Hawaii’s workforce, particularly in entry level positions, he noted that there are many people still working in the 50 – 70 age group.
· Phil indicated that occupational demographic data is available, but since the American Community Survey doesn’t support that kind of data. It is something that can be further looked into.
Per Jason Chang’s recollection there was access for the board. Harrison Kuranishi shared that there is, and is usually assigned to the Data Management and Technology committee chair which is currently vacant.

Lee Williams-Naeole, Adult and Dislocated Worker (DW) Program Manager at the American Job Center (AJC), stated that prior to the board using Lightcast they were getting information for the US Department of Labor for free. She noted they were surprised when the board went in the direction of purchasing a program rather than using the free service.
· Harrison Kuranishi let her know that the presentation shared focused mainly on the Labor Market Information piece that Lightcast offers. He noted conversations with Phil have opened the possibility of having a website that the OWDB board members and service providers directly post their own jobs too.
· Carla Kobashigawa wanted clarification if this proposed website project is in the current contract with Lightcast, and if not is there a timeline and projected cost that will be attached to the project.
· Harrison noted that there could be additional costs, as the possibility of a dashboard is another project that could be done through Lightcast. 
· Carla asked if the dashboard would be bound to a cloud/site posting cost and if it’d be lost if the contract with Lightcast ends.
· Phil informed her that the dashboard would be through a company that Lightcast acquired, eIMPACT. There are no maintenance/hosting fees but the dashboard will cease to exist if the contract ends. The data acquired beforehand would be the boards.

1. Reports Related to WIOA
8. WIOA Title I Programs
Lee Williams-Naeole gave updates related to the Adult and DW Programs. Roxsand Okuna, Youth Program Supervisor for the WorkHawaii Youth Program at the AJC, gave an update related to the Youth Program.
· Andrew Giles wanted clarification if there is a requirement from the state that if an individual is on unemployment for a certain amount of time if they are then required to participate in a program such as WIOA.
· Lee clarified that it is pushed to individuals to enroll into the programs ASAP once they start unemployment.

8. One Stop Operator
Colin Inamasu, One Stop Operator staff and planner at the AJC, presented the report for the One Stop.
	
The reports from the WIOA Title I programs and One Stop Operator can be found at the following link:
https://oahuwdb.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/10.24.24-Reports-Related-to-WIOA.pdf 
		
1. OWDB Standing Committee Reports on Activities
9. Finance
Christopher Lum Lee shared that at the last Finance Committee meetings the PY23 budgets were discussed. It was approved at the Finance Committee and the Executive Committee to move to the Full Board.

· Chair Jason Chang requested a motion to approve the PY23 budgets. Christopher Lum Lee moved to approve the PY23 budgets. Carla Kobashigawa seconded the motion. There were no objections or abstentions. The motion to approve the PY23 budgets was approved unanimously.
Christopher also informed the board that PY24 allocations have been received and OWDB staff has submitted the budgets. Due to a clerical error on the Workforce Development Division’s side the bulletin needed to be revised to adjust the allocation amounts, resulting in a tight turnaround period. If adjustments need to be made, a budget modification can be done.

Christopher also went over the estimated expenditures as of August 2024. The expenditures are as follows: 7% of Local Administrative Cost, 12.2% for Adult, 10.6% for DW, 10.7% for Youth.

9. Performance Measures and Accountability
Harrison Kuranishi informed the board that there was a QUEST monitoring from the State from September 6th – 9th. The report was received by OWDB staff in mid-September and a response was submitted to the State in early October, currently OWDB staff is waiting for a response on whether or not the findings will be closed.

9. Sector Strategies and Career Pathways
Harrison Kuranishi informed the board that the Sector Strategies and Career Pathways committee met shortly after the last Full board meeting. Some possible partnerships being discussed at the committee level is with the Chamber of Commerce Hawaii and Hawaii Lodging and Tourism Association.

9. Employer Engagement
Jason Chang informed the board that the next Employer Engagement committee meeting is scheduled for November 4, 2024. Currently there is no update.

9. Data Management and Technology
The Data Management and Technology chair is currently vacant. OWDB staff is currently looking for a chair.

1. WIOA Core Partner Updates
10. Adult Education & Career Pathways
Pat Anbe, Principal of Waipahu Community School for Adults, gave an update for Adult Education and Career Pathways.

10. Institute for Higher Education, UH System
Della Teraoka, Interim Vice President of the University of Hawaii Community College System, gave an update from the UH System.

10. Division of Vocational Rehabilitation
Pina Lemusu, Temporarily Assigned Oahu Branch Manager of the Division of Vocational Rehabilitation (DVR) gave an update on DVR activities.

10. Title III – Wagner-Peyser
Frederick Pascua, Oahu Branch Manager for Department of Labor and Industrial Relations, gave an update for Title III – Wagner Peyser and Workforce Development Division.

The WIOA Core Partner updates can be found at the following link:
https://oahuwdb.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/WIOA-Core-Partner-Updates.pdf

1. Executive Director’s Report
Harrison Kuranishi gave some updates from the board staff.
· OWDB staff will be conducting a monitoring for the QUEST program from November 4th – 8th.
· OWDB staff had attended the California Workforce Association Meeting of the Minds 2024 Conference from September 3rd – 5th, it is annual so there is hope that next year a board member can be brought.
· OWDB had a QUEST participant and currently the office is acting as a work experience site for a Youth program participant.
· PY24 contracts have been received, a document needed is a local plan and annual plan. The local and annual plan are currently being completed.
· Oahu invoices will now be going directly to the Administrative Services Office staff rather than going through the Workforce Development Division staff first.

1. Announcements and Public Testimony
There were no announcements or public testimony.

1. Schedule Next Meeting
The 2025 meeting schedule in not tentatively scheduled. Once meeting dates are tentatively scheduled, meeting notifications will be sent out accordingly.

1. Adjournment
Chair Jason Chang adjourned the meeting at 10:37 am. 
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